HARTSBURG-EMDEN CUSD No. 21 DECEMBER 2019 NEWSLETTER

FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT'S DESK

Terry Wisniewski, Superintendent

It seems that the weather has turned very early this year . . . snow on Veteran's Day. We had our 1st cold spell and snowfall well over a month before winter officially begins (December 21st). So, it is definitely time to get ready for the impending school-cancellations that our Central Illinois weather may bring us. We will always try to announce school closings with enough time for you to make arrangements to care for your kids, but it is always a good idea to think about some last-minute arrangements that would work for supervision. Again, we will try to make decisions with time to spare, including decisions on the previous evening of impending weather, but that will not always be possible. We monitor conditions as they change, so please be prepared for all-day cancellations and even early dismissals. The hours that we put into the decisions of canceling or having school are great. We don't make the decision lightly. No matter what decision is made, please always drive safely, we would rather people be late and safe. All our cancellations will announce through the following media outlets: WJBC (1230AM), WBNQ (101.5 FM), B104 (104.1 FM), WJEZ (98.9 FM) (you may also visit the radio station's website), ABC Channel 20 (Springfield, Decatur, Champaign) (https://newschannel20.com/weather/closings), NBC Channel 25 (Peoria, Bloomington, Normal) (https://week.com/closings-and-delays), as well as a school reach all-call.

I hope everyone enjoyed their Thanksgiving break and ate just enough turkey and stuffing. By the time you get this newsletter, we'll be getting close to the end of first semester and it will then be Christmas Break!! Then some time to relax. During the holidays, I often think of all of the blessings that I have. One of our biggest blessings is family. I come from a large family . . . and lost my father (Leonard Wisniewski) this past month at age 84. I am sure some of you have loved ones that you think about during the holidays, especially the first holiday season without them. I am grateful for the family and friends I do have. However, there are many who don't have much of a support system. This is the season of caring/giving. Giving a piece of kindness costs us very little and can go a long way to making someone's holidays better. We may not know the

struggles someone is going through. I hope that as we go through the holidays, we think of our actions and the kindness to those around us. An extra smile, laugh, thank you, etc. can go a long way. It not only helps the person you're interacting with, but it helps you enjoy the season as well. As we approach the holidays, I ask: What are you doing to make the season better for someone else?? Please remember that a kind word or gesture to those who may need a pick-me-up is worth a lot. It is so important that we keep in mind all the things we've personally been blessed with and be considerate of those who may have some struggles. We have the power to make our own (and others) season very special. I wish everyone a very Merry Christmas this year!!

VETERANS DAY FOLLOW-UP

Area veterans were honored by the students of Emden Elementary at the annual Veterans Day Program on November 7th. We were pleased to welcome veterans and community members. We gathered to recognize and pay tribute to the men and women that have served in the military. We welcomed Retired Senior Master Sergeant Daniel Benedict as our guest speaker. He spoke about his military service and gave an excellent demonstration of the active military population.

Third grade shared the history of Veterans Day and also honored past and present members of the five military branches and presented all guest veterans with cards thanking them for their service. All students sang patriotic songs led by Mrs. Rachel Jordan.

Leading up to the program a "Veterans Wall of Honor" was created. Community members sent in names of veterans as well as a donation. We are proud to donate \$196 to the Land of Lincoln Honor Flight. Thank you to all those that contributed time and effort to making this program an important memory for our students and veterans. The students at Emden Elementary once again thank the veterans for their service and sacrifice!

YEARBOOK NEWS

This is your last chance to get the 2020 yearbook for \$30. After we return from winter break, it will be \$35 until spring break. We also have some vintage books available. If you're looking for a specific year, let me know, nfolkman@hartem.org.

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

Jon Leslie, Principal

I hope everyone has a wonderful Thanksgiving Weekend. The Holiday Season is upon us which means the school year seems to speed up at this point. As our students begin to prepare for exams, they will also be busy with several events during the month of December. Please show your support of our students by stopping by a musical event, sporting event, or Christmas Program. Check out our calendar in this letter to see what we have coming up.

Before I get into what has been going on in our school and some of the upcoming events, I wanted to remind people about our Twitter and Facebook pages. They are updated regularly with current and future school announcements. It is not quite December yet, but we have already experienced some inclement weather. Emergency closings can be found on all of our social media pages. In addition, you will also receive an automated telephone message (School Reach). If you have not been receiving School Reach messages throughout this school year, please contact the District Office as soon as possible.

Since our last newsletter, many awesome events have happened in our schools. We had a wonderful Veteran's Day Program at our Elementary School. We had Red Ribbon Week at the end of October. Red Ribbon Week is a drug awareness and prevention campaign. We as educators do what we can to educate and help keep your child safe from drugs, alcohol, and nicotine products. Parents, if you haven't already done so, talk to your child about drug, alcohol, and nicotine prevention. It is a conversation worth having.

We have added a chess team this year. Our team has competed in a few matches and recently achieved their first win. Our basketball seasons have already begun. Our junior high team has already competed in several games, and our high school basketball team will be competing in the El Paso-Gridley Thanksgiving Tournament.

Students, let's finish the first semester strong. We only have a few short weeks before we are halfway done with the 2019-2020 school year. Please keep in mind that semester exams are a substantial part of a high school student's semester grade. Please be well prepared and well rested for the taking of these

tests. Parents, please remember that you can check your child's progress on our Tyler Information System. If you need help in accessing the program, contact our District Office.

I would like to wish all of you a Happy Thanksgiving and Holiday Season! GO STAGS!!!

ATHLETIC DEPARTMENT

Matthew Stoltzenburg, Athletic Director

Happy Holidays from the Hartsburg-Emden athletic department. I hope everyone had their fill of turkey and is ready for some basketball and volleyball. The junior high and high school basketball teams are about in midseason form, while the junior high volleyball season is right around the corner.

Coach Whitted, Coach Cross, and the junior high basketball teams are looking at the second half and postseason part of their schedules. They started their season by winning the 7th grade Midwest Tourney and got 2nd in the 8th grade tournament. They have home games on December 2, 9, 12, and 17. Eighth grade night will be on January 14th against Limestone Walters. The boys will be in the Logan County Tournaments at Lincoln College on January 11, 16, 18, and 23. Schedules will be out soon. The 7th grade regional will start on the 25th and the 8th grade will start on the February 1st.

Coach Wright, new assistant Brady Wolpert, new volunteer assistant Bill Wright, and the high school basketball teams are fresh off their opening tournament and looking at the meat of their schedules. The boys will have home games on December 3, 10, and 20. They are then in the Decatur St. Teresa Christmas tournament on Dec 21, 23, 27, and 28. They will begin the new year at home on January 7.

Moving forward, the junior high volleyball team is getting their season started with practice during the month of December. They will begin play in January with their first home game on the 23rd. I hope everyone has a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

FFA News

Sara Barton, Ag Teacher and FFA Advisor

The Hartem FFA had a great first semester! On November 10th, nine members volunteered at the Logan County Veteran's Day Celebration Dinner at the Lincoln American Legion. Additionally, five members attended the Agronomy CDE and Fall Grain Expo on November 20th at Williamsville High School. Sami Perschall exhibited her honey and Addam Hoerbert exhibited his hay grass.

In the month of December, we will have one contest which is the Dairy Foods CDE at PORTA on December 4th. Our final event for the semester will be on Saturday, December 7th when our chapter will work with the Village of Emden to put up the Memorial Christmas trees around Whistle Stop Park. We will be setting up the trees, stringing lights, and adding labels of who the trees are in memory of.

The Hartem FFA held a winter clothing drive and collected coats, gloves, and scarves for students 6th-12th grades. If your family/student is interested in looking at the clothing, please email Ms. Barton at sbarton@hartem.org or Mrs. Feltes (guidance counselor) at afeltes@hartem.org.

On behalf of the Hartem FFA, we would like to wish our community a safe and happy holiday!

LIBRARY NEWS

The holidays are upon us! Spend some amazing time with family and don't forget to read together. Having time to settle down and have quiet, alone time can be helpful for all of us, but especially small children. It's a good break from the hustle, bustle and overstimulation of the season. Remember to check out the book orders sent home with your kids by their classroom teachers. These book orders have cheap, wonderful books to give as gift and every purchase helps the teachers earn free books for their classrooms. Ask your teacher or myself if you need details.

Remember to follow @stagsread on Instagram! We have some great photos and videos of seniors building and programming our first robot! We also post pictures of books and book displays there.

Donations-Folkman

Zoey and Sassafras: Unicorns and Germs by Asia Citra in honor of Angela and J. J. Johnson's marriage

Apple Picking Day by Candice Ransom in honor of the birth of Finnley Coers

Orphan Island by Laurel Snyder

Written in the Stars by Aisha Saeed

All We Know of Love by Nora Raleigh Baskin Yasmin the Fashionista by Saadia Faruqi in honor of the birth of Tanner Probst

Darius the Great is Not Okay by Adib Khorram in honor of the marriage of Lindsey and Dalton Guy *Invaded* by Melissa Landers in honor of the marriage of Sydni and Daniel Bacon

Wild Bird by Wendelin Van Draanen given by the LBSS Endowment Fund

Strays Like Us by Cecilia Galante given by Paige Rahe

HARTEM CHESS TEAM

Hartem High School and Jr. High both have chess teams this year! There have been 27 high school students and 10 Jr. High students involved with the program.

The Hartem High School team just played the first IHSA chess match in school history against Jacksonville Routt. The team played very competitively and gave Routt two very good matches. Will Wisniewski won on board 3 for Hartem's first chess win!

The High School team will play at Lincoln High School on Dec. 11. The Hartem High School Chess team is meeting all the qualifications to compete in the IHSA chess sectional on Feb. 1 with a chance to go to the IHSA state chess meet, the largest in the country with over 1200 participants. The Jr. High Chess Team will be competing in the IESA state chess meet at the end of February.

DECEMBER BREAKFAST/LUNCH PRICES

DECEMBER BRESHRING 1, Derver 1 Rices						
15 Student Breakfasts	@\$2.00	\$30.00				
15 Reduced Student Breakfasts	@\$0.30	\$4.50				
15 Student Lunches	@\$2.75	\$41.25				
15 Reduced Student Lunches	@\$0.40	\$6.00				
Students at Hartsburg will need	to pay for s	econds.				
Entrées are \$.90, vegetable/fruit	are \$.50 an	d milk is				
\$.40. Seconds need to be paid for	or at the tin	ne they				
are served. Adult lunches purch	ased are \$3	5.25.				

ELEMENTARY CHRISTMAS PROGRAM

Let it Snow, Let it Snow,! It's that time of year. The Elementary Grade School Christmas Program is December 12th at 6:30 p.m. at the Hartsburg-Emden Junior/Senior High School gym. Grade school students need to meet their teacher in the cafeteria by 6:10 p.m. to get lined up for the program. If you are needing a little Christmas spirit boost, please plan on coming and watching our talented grade school students perform. There will be lots of fun songs, artwork on display and maybe even a special guest at the end. Hope to see you there.

JH SPEECH

Congratulations to the Junior High Speech Team who competed in the State Speech Contest held in Delavan on November 1st. Ellie Klokkenga and Gracie Wilson got a 2 rating while Gabby Duval and Paige Rahe scored a 1 rating. Celia Cross and Alayna Briggs scored a 1 rating and also received a Judge's Choice Award. All girls competed in Regular Duet Acting.

The team also participated in a contest at Zion Lutheran on October 19th. Gabby and Paige (Regular Duet Acting) got a 2 rating and Jasey Bradburn (Storytelling) received a 2 rating. Ellie and Gracie (Regular Duet Acting) received a 1 rating. Celia and Alayna (Regular Duet Acting) received a 1 rating and they also received a Judge's Choice Award at this contest.





GUIDANCE DEPARTMENT

Amanda Feltes, K-12 Guidance Counselor

It's hard to believe that the 1st semester is nearly over. I'd like to wish everyone a safe and enjoyable winter break! This would be a great time for seniors to finish college applications and scholarships. Make sure to check out the counseling website (hartemcounseling.weebly.com) for a list of current scholarships! Scholarships are added every week! Winter break is also a great time to prepare for the upcoming spring assessments (IAR, PSAT, SAT) and explore future college and career options. Finally, although this time of year can be filled with many fun events, it can also be stressful and it's important to practice self-care. Try to practice positive self-talk, belly breathing, mindfulness, and other relaxing activities to help in stressful situations. Students can check out the counseling website for tips on how to find the right college or career, prepare for state assessments, or find healthy resources. As always, any student or parent with questions is encouraged to contact Mrs. Feltes.

20-21 DUAL CREDIT COURSES

It's time to start thinking about courses for the 20-21 school year. Are you interested in taking college classes while still in high school? Dual credit is an opportunity for students in grades 11-12 to receive extra high school credit AND earn college credit towards Gen. Eds. HEHS will be offering the following dual credit courses next year: **HIST 136: US History since 1865** and **BUSN 110: Introduction to Business.** (**Exciting note: The HIST 136 course will count towards the graduation requirement for US History).

Qualifications:

If you are interested in taking a Dual Credit course next year (AY 20-21), you <u>MUST</u> complete a Heartland application by <u>Feb 28</u> and ACCUPLACER Assessment (or submit a qualifying score) by <u>Mar 27</u> in order to be eligible to enroll in the course. Students can submit qualifying ACT or PSAT/SAT scores in place of the ACCUPLACER. [Please note: There is a \$200 registration fee for each dual credit class.] See Mrs. Feltes for details.

GIRLS ON THE RUN

November was an exciting month for GOTR. For their Community Impact Project, the team volunteered to help set up and participate in the Veterans Day program. They were a huge help to Ms. Westen and created a beautiful backdrop for the program. The team also collected items to donate to the Logan County Humane Society. Thank you to everyone who donated. We had a good pile of donations to bring over. The Humane Society sent us a nice thank you for the donations. Finally, the girls did amazing at the Community 5K on Nov 9th. We had a beautiful day for the event and everyone had fun.

Hartsburg-Emden, Girls on the Run

Humane Society of Logan County would like to express their sincere gratitude for your support and donation through 'Girl on the Run' program. The bags of dog food, cut food, puppy food, kitten food, and the paper towels is greatly appreciated by all our four legged friends, as the wait for their forever home, and for their furry friends in the community.

Thank-you again for your support.

Humane Society of Lugan County

Board of Directors. &





Although the season is now over, the girls learned a lot throughout the past 10 weeks and we hope that they will continue to use those lessons outside of GOTR. I, and the entire GOTR coaching staff, would just like to thank everyone who had a hand in making this year so successful! We couldn't have done it without the support of the community.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS

Mark your calendars! Emden Elementary is inviting all DADS (or Grandpas, or uncles, or special someone) to come eat donuts with your child(ren) during breakfast. We are serving breakfast between 7:50-8:20 on Friday December 6th! Call and reserve your donuts 376-3151! We hope to see you there to make December memorable!

JH STUDENT COUNCIL

During the month of October, the student council had their first community service project. During "Socktober" we collected 161 pairs of socks that will be donated to local agencies. We thank everyone who donated towards this cause. Students are in the process of planning community service projects for next semester.

The Junior High dance, sponsored by the Jr. High Student Council, will be held on **Friday, December 6**th, **from 6:30 p.m. - 8:30 p.m.** Admission is \$5.00 and the Junior class will be selling drinks (\$2) and snacks (\$1). This is for HARTEM students only in grades 6-8. A flier with information has been sent home with all junior high students. We hope to see all junior high students at the dance!

SR. BETA CLUB GIFT WRAPPING

The Hartem Sr. Beta Club will be wrapping gifts on Thursday, December 19 from 2:00 pm to 5:00 pm in the HS Cafeteria. You may drop off your gifts to be wrapped anytime that week, prior to the scheduled time, or come in during those hours to have them wrapped. If you do drop off your gifts, you must pick them up by 5:00 pm on that Thursday, or Friday before 2:00 pm. Cost is \$1/gift. You do not need to provide wrapping paper unless you have a specific paper you want used. If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Robinson or any Sr. Beta Club member.

HARTEM SPANISH CLASSES

Hartem Spanish classes are well underway! In Spanish 1 we have been learning how to use different verbs in simple sentences. Also, the students listen to short Spanish videos and answer questions in Spanish about the videos. In Spanish 2, we have learned how to use the two different past tenses, Preterite and Imperfect. Students are learning to recognize when to choose the correct tense and why. In Spanish 3 and 4 we converse in Spanish at the level of the students. The students are beginning to write more complicated sentences in Spanish.

GS CATCH NEWS

this semester. In October, CATCH kick-off week at the grade school consisted of: fruit-infused water, healthy trail mix, cantaloupe, watermelon and honeydew slices (thanks to Blake Beekman for getting the fruit for us) and some other fun things. Students enjoyed trying some new things. Students also did some CATCH Art activities throughout the week talking about Healthy foods and 'CATCH'ified activities. The week before Thanksgiving was Pumpkin week in the cafeteria. Betty Jo had pumpkin seeds for the kids to try. She also made a healthy pumpkin/chocolate swirl bread. The kids thought it was so delicious and kept asking for another slice. We can't thank the cooks at the grade school enough for all they do to get the kids excited about eating healthy and trying new things. Coming in December, we have our DANCE PARTY!! This is a great time for all the kids (and teachers) to just dance and have fun to end the first semester of school. Next semester will bring some more CATCH taste tests, poster contest, KOLOR RUN and much more.

CATCH has been going strong at the grade school

Healthy Students = Better Students



JH CATCH PROGRAM

Lynn Curry, JH CATCH Champion

This year the Hartsburg-Emden Junior High became a CATCH school. We are joining the grade school and thousands of other schools across the country. "CATCH" stands for "Coordinated Approach To Child Health". CATCH schools are committed to helping kids eat more nutritious foods and get more physical activity. As you know, both are important to their health and wellness today and for years to come.

Helping our children make postivie health choices takes the entire school community-teachers, prinicpals, cafeteria staff and parents working together in a coordinated way. I strongly encourge and welcome your support for this program. As a parent/guardian, your role in influencing your child to make healthy choices is extremely important. A key focus of the CATCH program is to create an environment that makes the healthy choice the easy choice for our students. Throughout the year, we will promote positive health choices through wellness activitites, classroom and physical education curricula, signs and posters around the school and newlsetter articles.

If you are familiar with CATCH, you have probably heard the terms "GO", "SLOW" and "WHOA". These are terms for catergories of foods. Junior high students created banners with examples of these types of foods in September as part of our CATCH Kick-Off at the junior high. Students will particiapte in a fun interactive food tasting the week before Christmas Break while focusing on the food catergories.

The following teachers and staff are members of the CATCH team at the junior high: Mrs. Feltes, Mrs. Neivus, Mrs. Curry and Erin Eeten. Mrs. Jordan, grade school CATCH coordinator, is an honorary member of the team! The team has some fun acitivites planned for next sememster.

SAVE THE DATE!

On December 7th the Emden American Legion Auxiliary will be hosting the 2nd Annual Community Christmas Kick-Off. The evening will begin with a Christmas Tree Lighting at 4:30 p.m. (lot next to bank) followed by games, crafts & more at the Emden Community House. This event is for all ages! Come out and kick-off the holiday season with your friends and family. We will be serving chili & hot dogs along with popcorn, cookies, coffee & hot chocolate for you to enjoy while getting in the holiday spirit. Santa will also be making an appearance again! This is a FREE event! We hope to see you there.



Ad for Substitute Bus Driver

Position: Hartsburg-Emden School District is looking for Substitute Bus Drivers. Sub Bus Drivers need to be available to run morning and afternoon routes on short notice, as well as drive when we have athletic and extracurricular events.

Qualifications: Must be able to successfully pass a criminal background check, drug screen and physical exam (as mandated the Illinois Department of Transportation) and must have bus driver training course (CDL License with SBP CLASS B – school bus endorsement). Assistance can be provided to help you through the licensing process. Any questions, please contact:

Terry Wisniewski, Superintendent. Hartsburg-Emden C.U.S.D #21 400 W. Front Street Hartsburg, IL 62643

Phone: 217/642-5244 - Fax: 217/642-5333

Email: twisniewski@hartem.org



December

2019

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
1	JHBK vs. MWC 6:00	JHBK @ Tremont 6:00 HSBK vs Springfield Lutheran 6:00	2:00 Dismissal Faculty Meeting FFA-Dairy Foods Contest @ PORTA 4:30	JHBK @ WLB 6:00	Donuts with Dads @ GS 7:50-8:20 HSBK @ Peoria Heights 6:00	FFA-Memorial Tree Set Up Community Christma Kick-Off @ Emden 4:30
			6 th -12 th Grade Christmas Program @ HS Gym 6:00		JH Dance @ HS Café 6:30-8:30	
8	JHBK vs Rankin 6:00	JHBK @ Greenview 6:00 HSBK vs Illini Central 6:00	HS Chess @ Lincoln Comm. HS 4:30 Jr. Class Fundraiser @	Elementary Christmas Program @ HS Gym 6:30	HSBK @ Calvary Academy 6:00 Mini VB Slumber	14
			Culver's 5:00-8:00		Camp @ GS 4:00pm-6:30am Saturday	
15	5	JHBK vs Blessed Sacrament 6:00	18	2:00 Dismissal HS Finals	20 Qtr 2 Report Card 2:00 Dismissal HS Finals	21 HSBK @ St. Teresa Holiday Tourn TBA
STIBLE CELESTON		HSBK @ Dee-Mack 5:30		Sr. Beta Club gift wrapping @ HS Café 2:00-5:00	HSBK vs Delavan 6:00	
22	HSBK @ St. Teresa Holiday Tourn TBA	24	25 WERRY	26	27 HSBK @ St. Teresa Holiday Tourn TBA	28 HSBK @ St. Teresa Holiday Tourn TBA
	No School	No School	(INSIMS	No School	No School	
29	30 No School	31 Post Prom New Year's Eve Party @ Emden Comm. House 7:00-12:30am				

December



Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
	Fruit frudel Cherry star juice Orange juice	3 Mini pancakes Peaches Orange juice	4 Chicken slider on biscuit Pears Orange juice	5 Bagel w/cream cheese Mandarin oranges Orange juice	6 Donut Pineapple Orange juice	7
8	Pop tart Toast Applesauce Apple juice	10 English muffin Egg patty Mixed fruit Apple juice	Waffles Mandarin oranges Apple juice	Peanut butter & Jelly jamwich Peaches Apple juice	French toast Applesauce Apple juice	14
15	16 Frittata Toast Pears Orange juice	17 Pancake & sausage On a stick Peaches Orange juice	18 Assorted cereal Fruit Orange juice	Breakfast pizza Mandarin oranges Orange juice	20 Breakfast quesadilla Pears Orange juice	21
22	No School	No School	No School	No School	No School	28
29	30 No School	31 No School	A variety of milk is available every day. This institution is an equal opportunity provider.			

December		
December		
	J	

					-	
Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
	Corn dog	Chili w/crackers	Pork tenderloin on bun	Chicken fajita	Meatball sub sandwich	
	Soft pretzel	Carrots & celery sticks	Green beans	Lettuce/salsa	Tri tater	
	Mixed vegetables	Cinnamon roll	Cole slaw	Corn	Cooked carrots	
	Peaches	Pears	Mandarin oranges	Pineapple	Strawberry applesauce	
				Jello		
8	9	10	11	12	13	14
	Crispito w/cheese sauce	Chicken patty on bun	Pig in a blanket	Tater tot casserole	Toasted cheese sandwich	
	Bread	Romaine salad	Baked beans	Green beans	Tomato soup	
	Peas	Corn	Peaches	Bread	Carrot sticks	
	Mixed fruit	Mandarin oranges	Pudding	Applesauce	Pears	
15	16	17	18	19	20	21
	Creamed chicken	Sliced ham	Hamburger on bun	Chicken nuggets	Pizza	
	On biscuit	Broccoli/rice casserole	Nacho chips	Macaroni & cheese	Corn	
	Green beans	Roll	Bean dip	Peas	Lettuce salad	
	Garden salad	Strawberries	Carrots	Pears	Applesauce	
	Peaches	Cake	Mandarin oranges	Cookie		
22	23	24	25	26	27	28
	No School	No School	No School	No School	No School	
20	20	21				
29	30	31	A variety of milk is available every day. Chef salad and side salads are ava every day at the high school. This institution is an equal opportunity provide			
	No School	No School				

Hartsburg-Emden C.U.S.D. #21 400 West Front Street Hartsburg, IL 62643 Non-Profit Organization U.S. Postage Paid Hartsburg, IL 62643 Presort Standard

*******ECRWSSEDDM****

POSTAL CUSTOMER

Class of 2021 Culver's Night



When: Wednesday, December 11, 2019

Where: Culver's, 2530 Woodlawn Rd, Lincoln

How: Don't cook on Wednesday! Come have dinner at Culver's where the Junior's will be waiting on tables and a percentage of the profits for the night will be donated to their class.